Policy Committee Minutes

June 3, 2010

Present:   Dr. Davenport, Joe Phelan, Dean Vallas, Elissa Cascio, Tom Burnell, and Karen Hatter

1.  Reviewed Dr. Davenport's concerns regarding Policy # 5100  Comprehensive Student Attendance  Policy.  Concerns centered around Section Three - Student Absenteeism .

      *The main issue was over the policy stating if a student missed 20 classes in one subject, they could not get credit for the course, even if they passed the final exam and passed the Regents exam for the course.  This policy was found to be far too restricting.

      *Dr. Davenport presented this to the full faculty and the policy was discussed in length at many faculty meetings. A sub committee was formed to review the policy and see what changes would be best for our students.

      *Changes have been made to the policy,  with a more positive approach for our students .

      *This policy is in our board packet for a First Reading tonight.

2.  Tom  reviewed a Meal Charge Policy Draft with the committee.
       * The lunch program is having problems with students who repeatedly charge lunches and never pay their bill.  The program needs guidelines and a policy to follow.  We reviewed other school districts guidelines. No one wants to deny a meal to a student, but a policy needs to be in place for those who are abusing the lunch program. At this time, no student is denied a regular 'Type A' meal. The policy committee is interested in forming a policy where after so many charged 'Type A' meals, they are given a "replacement meal" until their bill is paid.  If there is a need for the student to sign up for the  Free and Reduced Lunch Program, that will be done so with respect to the student's privacy.

        * More work needs to be done before this policy is brought to the board for review.

3. Approach to Instruction  (Policy # 4810 - Teaching About Controversial Issues)

      The Policy Committee reflected on issues/concerns that were brought up at the BOE meeting on Tuesday May 25, 2010 in regards to this policy. After careful consideration,  some revisions were made to the Approach to Instruction. 

      After many months of evaluating Policy # 4810, The Committees' intent was to keep this policy broad.   

      This policy is up for a Second Reading tonight under the new name - Approach to Instruction.

Submitted Tuesday June 9, 2010

Karen Hatter

